

## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY REGION 8

1595 Wynkoop Street Denver, CO 80202-1129 Phone 800-227-8917 www.epa.gov/region08

June 1, 2022

12:47 PM

Received by EPA Region VIII Hearing Clerk

Ref: 8ENF-W-NW

## SENT VIA EMAIL DIGITAL READ RECEIPT REQUESTED

Chris Pletcher Interim General Manager South Fort Collins Sanitation District cpletcher@fclwd.com

Re: Closure of Administrative Order for Compliance on Consent under Section 309 of the Clean Water Act Docket No. CWA-08-2020-0006

Dear Mr. Pletcher:

This letter is to inform you of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA's) decision to close the Administrative Order for Compliance on Consent (Order), Docket No. CWA-08-2020-0006, issued to the South Fort Collins Sanitation District (District) on April 24, 2020. The EPA has determined that the District has no remaining obligations under the Order and, therefore, is closing the Order at this time.

Please be aware that the District is still required to comply with the Clean Water Act (Act) and its implementing regulations, including section 307 of the Act, 33 U.S.C. § 1317, and the Pretreatment Regulations found at 40 C.F.R. part 403. Violations of the Act or its implementing regulations may result in a court-imposed injunction and/or penalties of up to \$59.973 per day for each violation.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or any other matters pertinent to compliance with the Act, you may contact Al Garcia, Pretreatment Coordinator, at (303) 312-6382 or <a href="mailto:garcia.al@epa.gov">garcia.al@epa.gov</a>. Any questions from counsel should be directed to Peggy Livingston, Senior Assistant Regional Counsel, at (303) 312-6858 or <a href="mailto:livingston.peggy@epa.gov">livingston.peggy@epa.gov</a>.

Thank you for your assistance in resolving this matter.

Sincerely,

Colleen Rathbone, Manager Water Enforcement Branch Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division cc: Regional Hearing Clerk, 8ORC-IO
Derik Caudill, Pretreatment Coordinator, South Fort Collins Sanitation District
Mr. Jon Wallace, Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (via email)